[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of PTA meeting held on the 19th of June:

Members Present:
Mrs Birch, Merlin, Billie, Kerry, Mrs Morgan, Yvonne, Mr. Buss, Katie and Veera.

1. Apologies for absence: Claire, James, Sema, Lucinda and Ruth.

2. Treasurer’s report: 
Current financial position - We currently have a fund raising surplus of £14,528 for the year to date with approximately £30,500 in the bank.  Removing the £8,000 ring-fenced for the trim trail this leaves £22,500 as at 19th June 2013.  

Events held since last meeting:
Cake sales - Year 3 raised £100 bringing the total raised to date £1,290.58.  Year 2 had their sale last Friday but the cash for that is yet to be received and there are 2 sales left to go until the end of the school year.

Jumble Sale - Proved very popular.  Profit is £640.45

Bike sale - Currently £70 float is included in the figures as funds are still to be handed over due to amounts still being given back to parents for the bikes that were sold.

Swimming contributions - An additional £215 has been received since the last meeting bringing the total received to date to £2,585.50.

Uniform sales - Another sale has been held since the last meeting but takings not yet received so the total raised to date has been left at £305 as per our last meeting.  Please do continue to donate your good quality uniforms via the school office, especially with the summer fair coming up at which they hope to have a stall if there is enough stock.  This includes school winter coats.

Theatre tickets - Tickets were sold for Pricilla Queen of the Desert.  20 were sold resulting in a profit of £30 (£1.50 per ticket).

Other costs/income
Summers fair - Included in the figures are sponsorship amounts received from Seymours (£150), Burns (£250) plus a parent/carer donation of £100.  We have also received £100 from 4 external stallholders.  Costs of printing the raffle tickets have also been incurred of £140.75 as has the cost of prizes purchased so far of £173 purchased from the Burns donation.

Gazebos - Tesco had a half price offer on their waterproof gazebos, so 5 were purchased at a cost of £40.50 each.  They are easy to put up, pop up gazebos with storage bags.  They have all been labelled ‘St Dunstan’s PTA’ by Yvonne and Kate including the bags and the pegs, guy ropes and instruction books are in the bags.  A copy of the instructions has been passed to Merlin for the Chairs file in case they get lost.  We have also purchased weights for the legs to hold them down on playground surface but the costs of these are not included here, as expenses have not been submitted.
 
Donations to School:
Remaining items as agreed are £275 for living eggs, approx £3,500 for swimming lessons £2,000 for new stage lighting, £214 for House bibs, £530 for Micro Librarian software, £5,000 towards Control Technology which totals £11,519 plus a contribution towards a new stage to be agreed towards the end of the year based on the year end position.

3. Upcoming Events update:
Summer Fair on 7th July :
The expenditures for the summer fair have started. Money has been spent on toys to win. Two hundred and fifty pounds (donated) was spent on prizes from pound land.
The class-reps have been sent emails with information on their stalls and a sheet with time slots to fill up.
The brochures for the fair are being designed by Merlin and will be sent for printing shortly.
Raffle tickets will be on sale after all the masses. A question was raised about where the money should be given if there was a retiring collection after mass. But it was decided by Fr. Frank that there would be no retiring collection on Sunday the 23rd June. It was also suggested to sell raffle tickets at the tuck table, approach businesses who advertise in the Maroon pages and new parents.

4. Introduction to years talk for new reception parents: 15th July
Presentation - Merlin will update the presentation and send it to Mrs Birch for approval (1st week of July)
PTA will be serving wine and nibbles as in earlier years. The glasses need to be washed. We will ask Mr Jamison to help us with this. There is sufficient wine available for this event. Merlin and Veera will co- ordinate this.


5. New fundraising ideas for next PTA Calendar:
Mufti day: As children liked dressing up, it was suggested a pound for going Mufti. However as there are already quite a few dress up days in the school linked to the curriculum, we do not know how this will be received.

It was asked about Global tie ups and sport and how we could get people involved while raising money and introducing various sports that children never had a chance to try before.

Happy Circus- Kerry has heard about Happy Circus where although the initial outlay is high (about a £1000) tickets could be charged at £10 per head or a special family price. Drinks, candy floss, etc could also be served. This event would be open to everyone and not just children from the school. They help with advertising material etc. There was also a question on whether animals were involved due to safety reasons. Kerry said that she would find out more information on Happy Circus.

There was also a question about when WWF would open and whether we could tap into organizing something with them.

Mercedes Benz World, Mc Laren etc that are near our school and organizing something with them. However, Secondary schools do this.

Snail racing was also suggested.

Out of the box is an event company that organizes events for children of different age groups. It does something unique and creates stories for children to imagine with simple boxes. Its activities are held on a Saturday.

Christmas presents for parents. Each child gets in a donation of a little item like soap, etc.
Children bring in a donation of 2 pounds and choose a present for parent/ carer. PTA wraps it up for them. They go home feeling really proud of themselves for choosing their own gift.

A Christmas card money tree could also be organised where children stick their coins as baubles on a tree drawn on a card. With £2, £1, 50p, etc.
But there are shoe boxes, lions clubs and Samaritans purse.

Wine tasting sessions as evening fundraisers.

Questionnaire: It was recommended to have a questionnaire for parents about different events and what appeals to them more so as to understand what events we can have.

PTA Events for 2013: 
These are the events that we have had before and need to be confirmed for the year ahead.
Reception Party - 29th Sept 2013. The year 1 will organize this party for the reception parents and children. It's a family event. Squash and biscuits will be provided by the PTA.

Children's Disco: Managed by Elaine D’Silva.
 
Parents Disco: Due to the poor response last year, it has been decided by the event leaders that this event will be cancelled.
 
Christmas Cards: Claire/James to confirm if they will manage this fundraiser.

Christmas Raffle: Ruth helped us last year, but we will need to check with her if she will organize it again.
 
Christmas Puddings: Anja/Heather have managed this earlier. We need to check if they are okay to help us out again with this fundraiser.
 
Nativity Creche - Orla Mcgraith/Billie Preston have helped us previously. One for reception parents, one for KS1 and one for KS2. Billie is happy to organize this again.
 
Quiz Night: We need to check with Fiona Smithson/ Sarah Townsend if they will organize this event again & possible dates for the next one.
 
Movie Night: Shawn Boyer to confirm new date for the next movie night.
 
Spring Ball: This event will now be a Holly Ball. Check with Mick/Patricia about new date for this event. Since most parents from year groups go for a Christmas get together the question was raised about advertising it as such. But it was decided in the end to keep it for open for everyone, mums and dads. It was also asked about whether the price of tickets was too much and certain events are well attended because of their fixed price. But it was also noted that different people liked different types of events. It was also decided to send out a questionnaire about what events would be well received by parents.
 
Coffee Morning: Ciara Sloane to confirm if she will continue with the coffee mornings for the next term.
 
Summer Fair:  We need a new Summer Fair Co-ordinator for this event. A book has already been compiled with the guidelines.
 
Maroon Pages: Anna will manage this fundraiser again this year.
 
Christmas Shopping event: To check with Kate. There was a doubt about the event going ahead if there were too many events close together, but if the events are different in nature then it would go ahead. This date needs to be checked as it should not clash with the church fair.
 
Bike/Jumble sale: It was decided that this event be run every alternate year with a car boot sale. The car boot sale if held on the school grounds does not need a separate license.
 
Tuck Tables: Ruth and Katie have confirmed that they will manage the tuck tables from the next term. We would like to thank Kerry for doing an excellent job with the ongoing tuck tables
 
School Jackpot:  Genevieve Webb will run the School Jackpot.
 
PTA Theatre tickets: Corrine Doherty is helping us out as usual, with discounted theatre tickets.
 
6. PTA Vacant positions and replacements:
PTA Co-ordinator - Mrs. Morgan has confirmed that she will take on this role.
Secretary - We need to find a replacement. The role of the secretary would be to take down minutes at the meetings 6 times a year and send them for approval. If anyone is interested in this role, please speak to the current PTA committee or please email your interest on stdunstanspta@hotmail.com
 
7. Annual General Meeting: 
Date likely to be between 9th September and 12th September 

PTA Name - As decided before, we are looking forward to changing the name of our PTA to ‘Friends of St Dunstan’s School’. This name everyone felt was inclusive and seemed to include not just parents, but grandparents, carers and parishioners too. We will also adopt the new constitution.
These need to be agreed upon at the AGM where we will have sufficient quorum to vote. We will also vote in the new co-ordinator (Mrs Morgan) and new treasurer (Mrs Mason) to the PTA. We would also look to vote in the new Secretary should one be found by the AGM.  With the new constitution the PTA can have a quorum with a 2-member team voted in, rather than the current constitution that needs 6 core members.
Wine, nibbles and squash will be provided by the PTA.
 
PTA Constitution - This will sent to parents via Parentmail in the last week of the summer term be read by all parents before the AGM.  It will then be voted on at the AGM to adopt this new Constitution going forward.
 
Wine/nibbles will need to be arranged –This will be sorted out nearer to the date.

Mrs Birch has thanked the PTA committee for their commitment.
 
8. Date of next meeting:  
Thanks to everyone who turned up for this last PTA meeting of this term. The next meeting will be held on 25th September 2013 @ 8 p.m, school reception area.
 

